Trenton, Florida

October 6, 1987


The Gilchrist County School Board met in regular session on the above date with all members present to wit:

Raymond Hutchinson, Chairman

Woodrow Smith

Carol Hyde

Gary Rexroat

Elvin Mathews

After being called to order by the chairman the following business was transacted:

AGENDA

Upon a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board approved the agenda as presented.

MINUTES


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board approved the agenda as presented.

DELEGATIONS


Several employees were in the audience to discuss the insurance rates for health, disability and life.  Wendy Praeriner, representing Blue Cross/Blue Shield discussed the rates for the health insurance and how they were computed.  Several suggestions were made by the superintendent and board to correct the communications problem before another year of coverage beings.  Rick Reed discussed the insurance problem also.  He also discussed the school calendar.

RECESS


The board recessed the regular meeting to conduct a public hearing on the proposed rules, additional and revised, as advertised.

RULES HEARING


Upon a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Carol Hyde, the board adopted the rule pertaining to TSA payroll deductions.


Upon a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the board adopted the rule pertaining to head lice.


Upon a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Carol Hyde the board adopted the rules pertaining to pupil progression.


All rule changes, additions, etc. were thoroughly discussed and carefully explained prior to adoption.

The board adjourned the hearing upon completion.

RESUMED MEETING

The board resumed the regular meeting.

TRENTON AIR CONDITIONING UNIT


The board discussed the air conditioners installed in the Trenton two classroom addition.  The bid accepted from Design Air was for a 47,000 BTU was installed.  The superintendent recommended that the board accept the unit installed.  He based his recommendation on a letter from Craig Salley stating that the unit has the capacity and meets the required specifications.  Upon a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Carol Hyde, the board approved the unit installed and authorized the payment for the unit.  Woodrow Smith voted NO.  The board had put a hold on the check that was issued September 1.

SCHOOL ADVISORY REPORT


The board discussed the school advisory report.  Many of the recommendations already have been initiated.  Some are not financially or administratively feasible.  Some will be considered as funds and staff permit.  The superintendent will respond in writing to the chairman of the committee.

BIDS

No bids were received on trusses for the Bell Library Roof.


Upon a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Carol Hyde, the board accepted the low bid for carpet from Gate City Carpet.  The carpet is for the resource building at Trenton.

APPOINTMENTS

The chair appointed Raymond Hutchinson and Elvin Mathews to the tax adjustment board.


Upon a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Elvin Mathews, the board, upon recommendation of the Superintendent, approved the appointments as presented.  SMB #2, Page 488.

COMPUTER LAB


The board and superintendent discussed the computer lab at the Trenton School and made an on-site visit.  The equipment was purchased by JTPA.  A letter regarding these computers was received from Robert Lynn of the Perry JTPA office.  The board installed all the computers at Trenton so that full lab may be utilized.  Future plans call for a similar lab at Bell.

ARCHITECT

Bud Reeger, architect, could not be in attendance at the board meeting today.

VOUCHERS

Vouchers for payment of bills were circulated for board approval.

General Fund

Food Service

Contracted Programs

CO & DS

REPORTS


Bus routes, numbers of students riding buses and safety equipment for buses was discussed.  More information on bus routes will be available at the next regularly scheduled meeting in November.

FOOD SERVICE PRICES


Caren Ramachandra presented various reports and statistical information concerning the food service program.  Quantity and quality of food was discussed.  Workshops for personnel also were discussed.  Disposable trays and flatware will no longer be used.  The board authorized the installation of an ice cream machine at Trenton and Bell.  Ice cream prices will be $.50 per item, small milkshakes $.35 and large milkshakes $.50.  Students will not be permitted to purchase ice cream or milkshakes unless they purchase a lunch.  Plans for input from students, staff and parents were discussed.

REPORTS


The board discussed the elementary physical education program at Trenton.  They also discussed other programs that could possibly be considered in next years budget.  Class sizes were also discussed.

The attorney updated the board on various legal matters.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the board at this time it adjourned.
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